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Item 5.    OTHER EVENTS

     On August 1, 2001, MindArrow Systems, Inc. (the "Company") announced that
it had signed a non-binding letter of intent to acquire privately-held Radical
Communication Inc., a leading end-to-end provider of rich media software
solutions based in Southern California. Under the proposed terms of the
transaction, MindArrow would acquire substantially all of the assets of Radical
Communication in exchange for 1,980,000 shares of MindArrow common stock,
135,000 shares of MindArrow Series C Preferred Stock and an unsecured
subordinated promissory note from MindArrow in the aggregate principal amount of
$1,000,000. The promissory note would be payable in two annual installments of
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$500,000, with the first installment due October 1, 2002. It is also
contemplated that upon the close of the proposed transaction, Radical
Communication will designate a representative to join MindArrow's Board of
Directors. Completion of the acquisition is subject to entering into a
definitive agreement with Radical Communication and to the satisfactory
completion of due diligence and other conditions to closing, including but not
limited to, approval by both companies' Board of Directors and approval by
Radical Communication's stockholders. The acquisition is expected to close in
fall 2001.
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                                  SIGNATURES

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                              MINDARROW SYSTEMS, INC.

                              By:   /s/  ROBERT I. WEBBER
                                   -----------------------
                                    Robert I. Webber
Date:  August 1, 2001                Chief Executive Officer
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